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Dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 

My favorite name for my grandmother was and is ñBabba.ò I do not know 

how that came about, but my daughter Colette wants her son, my grandson Maxwell 

Cole, to call me ñBabba.ò  

During my growing up years, I lived with my mother and father, two aunts 

and uncles, one cousin, my younger sister and my cat Kitty, and of course Babba. It 

was a wonderful time for me. What I remember most from Babba is the following: 

ñAnn, (my baptismal name), the older you get, the faster time will go and the smaller 

the world will be.ò At that time it seemed pretty silly to me. I am older, hopefully a 

bit wiser, and I now recognize how true my Babbaôs words are today. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Pastor Adisa   

 

 She was a gentle woman; she was the 

family member every one trusted for sound 

advice; she was the family member who led daily 

devotions; not just the five minute type that some 

of us may have for ourselves; but thirty minutes 

of prayer and song before we left for our 

respective school or jobs. 

I do not know about you, but I find myself 

marking off weeks from my calendar now, in the 

way I used to cross off each day with an ñX.ò No 

sooner do I turn the pages of my red book 

calendar to view the next monthôs activity, I find 

myself ñarranging for a meeting next weekò 

necessitates that I check out the next monthôs 

page. Time does indeed fly.  

I find that as I grow older I am more likely 

to meet folks with whom I share a ómutual 

acquaintance.ô Sometimes these connections 

spark memories of places and people I met a long 

time ago in a geographic space far away from the 

bay area.  

 

Continued on Page 3. 

Pastor Adisaôs 

Grandmother ñBabba.ò 
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   I have been pondering these things, particularly as they relate to the approaching ñholiday 

season.ò Those of you who know me pretty well, know that I find great pleasure in "gift-

giving." But this year, I have decided that in light of the tremendous pain, suffering, oppression 

and violence that so many of Godôs people (and creatures) throughout the world are facing on a 

daily basis, I will select faith based social justice organizations and make a significant 

contribution to each one in memory and honor of and to past family members and their ñhuman 

witnessò to Godôs presence in the world. 

I would ask those of you who have blessed me as your Intentional Interim Pastor to 

consider making a ñTribute Giftò to a favorite charity of your choice. 

  

So many folks are traveling internationally it is important that we might ñactò locally, we 

must ñthinkò globally. The ongoing wars in Afghanistan and Syria; the rhetoric of our president 

elect that has emboldened people to conduct hateful acts towards our Muslim sisters and 

brothers, immigrants, persons of colour, language other than English and LGBTQ, the Black 

Lives Matter movement, makes it very clear that what happens in one part of the world does 

have serious implication for the rest of the world. 

With a host of social media networks like Facebook, twitter, skype and others, 

communicating with friends, loved ones and colleagues can be accomplished almost 

instantaneously throughout the worldé a world which no longer seems as ñbigò as it once did to 

me. 

I have been so abundantly blessed to live where I do and to serve this faith-filled, spirit 

led community whom I have come to love and respect. I am reminded that the most precious 

ñgiftsò are not really ñthingsò at all. 

We move towards Advent with its focus on our preparation for the celebration of the 

birth of the Holy One, Jesus the Christ. May God be with us as we journey towards Godôs 

promised future, confident that Godôs promise of love is unfailing and powerful. 

  I wish each of you a 

Merry Christ Mass and look 

forward to a New Year filled 

with hope. 

 

Your Servant in Christ, 

 

Pastor Adisa 
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Annual Advent Event November 27, 2016 

The Annual Advent Craft Fair was a huge 

success! Members from St. James, 

Messiah, and Resurrection Lutheran 

Churches as well as members of the 

community turned out to create beautiful 

Advent crafts.  They made Christmas 

card trees, Advent logs, ornaments, and 

much more.  But the best part is the 

fellowship and friendships that emerged.  

The Advent season is truly among us! 


